
My End of Year Reflection 

I’m now coming to the end of my 1st year at Cherry Tree and now I go to school every day 

even if I’m not feeling 100%, I try to come in. This is unlike my old school, where I would do 

anything for a day off. When I first came to Cherry Tree, I ordered the same thing for lunch (a 

cheese sandwich) every day because I was nervous to ask for something else and them not 

having it and then getting embarrassed about it but now, I’ve realized there’s nothing to be 

embarrassed about and I can just change my order. When I first came here, I was quiet and 

reserved as everyone was new to me but I knew I was safe deep down. I didn’t speak to many 

people when I first joined but now, I speak to everyone and talk their ears off. Emma says I 

talk for England! Also, when I first joined, I wouldn’t sing or dance but now I sing every day 

and do Just Dance when I can. Due to my health conditions, I find it hard to do what the other 

children do like PE but Soo, Emma and all of the other teachers make me feel equal to all the 

other children and I never feel left out or less than all the others. I also struggle doing things 

like carrying my bag. What is so amazing is that without even asking someone to carry it, I 

turn to get it and it’s already in someone’s hand. I wanted to thank everyone for bringing out 

the happy little girl in me. 

 

 

 


